



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.  
Saddleworth Peak Body  
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes from meeting May 8<sup>th</sup> 2018 CFS Meeting Room

**Welcome** by Peter Richardson.

**Attendance.**

M Highet. K. Klem. J. Wurst. A. Wurst. D. Gibbs. P. Stanton Noble. B. Coupar. D. & J. Williams. P & R Richardson. S. Morris. C. Noack.

Apologies: Adrian Nourse. Pastor Leon. Sue Humphries. R. Highet. D. Newhouse.

Minutes from previous meeting, accepted as presented. Mvd. C. Noack. Sec. Portia Stanton Noble. Crd

Scan reports and send out to members.

**Business Arising:**

**Anzac Day - 109 present at ceremony- growing each year. Councillor Calvert attended.**

- Suggestions for next year:
- Have chairs closer in from the chain, dangerous with people standing on the edge of the road. (42) Museum chairs available too.
- Announce who is placing the wreaths, and the group that they represent.

Is the road being realigned, if so it will reduce the area for people to stand? Seek clarification on this.

**Basket Ball Pole** – up, being well used.

2<sup>nd</sup> Pole is not up, because the south end of the court the hole is too small.

**Youth Group** - Colleen Noble

Meeting a few weeks ago, Councillor Clavert Attended, Colleen was unable to attend. Next meeting 16th May 5.30 pm

Rosie reported that she had spoken with Colleen, re her involvement which would be limited, and also her difficulty with times of meetings.

The Community Insurance Company, we hold our insurance with, indicated, that there would need to be careful consideration given to being involved with children's activities. The Child protection and working with children issues would need to be adhered to.

**Cemetery** . Fence up and Paid for, awaiting the Council to widen the culvert at the work entry gate, then we will look at having the stone work done at the main entrance. The Council have had the trees that were growing between the graves removed, and this has been a great improvement and well done.

**Correspondence.**

**Incoming:**

No Correspondence

**Out Going:**

No Correspondence

**Finance Reports: to be distributed** Mvd Rosie Sec. Julianne Wurst. That reports be accepted as presented. Crd.

**General Business**

**New Headmistress from Primary school** taken on tour of town by Peter, and she seems keen for the children to be involved in community activities.

**Cabin for Caravan Park Report:** Auction held in Mildura attended by Peter and Rosie Richardson, Ron Highet, Julianne Wurst and Adrian Nourse on 5<sup>th</sup> May.

Peter Richardson gave report:

Rec Ground subcommittee have endorsed the move to purchase a cabin from the Auction at Mildura if the price is within budget.

Our finance, as of now is we have \$51,000.00 to go towards the purchase of a cabin.

Fixed costs of \$5000 transport \$5000 electrical \$2000 for plumbing \$12,000

Our bid would have been \$35,000 as there was to be added to price at the fall of the hammer an 11% buyer's premium to be taken into consideration and our on costs, plus approx. \$1000 for a new water heater.

We were unsuccessful, as all cabins that we thought would be suitable were over our budget.

Julianne Wurst who had attended the Auction agreed with Peters comments.

\$70,000 for the new one at Riverton. Griffiths building.

The suggestion has been put forward that we may look into getting interest free debentures from community to help increase our budget for the Cabin, there has been interest from several people who have indicated they would be interested. That amount is \$20,000 to go towards the project

**RSL block plan** Chris Miller willing to help with plans, further contact to be made with him, Rosie passed around a simple plan that could be a starting point. Hopefully we will get on with this project mid-June.

**Rec Ground** - Need for Busy Bee and Rec Ground, around the Caravan Park area. Picking up broken branches and general tidy up.

**Spring time dinner dance:** Portia and Julianne have met 27th October. Report for June Meeting.

#### **Reports (peak body)**

- Winkler Park: Brochure to be printed when history is added.
- Institute: running Ok start looking at the salt dam – rubbish bins over full
- Rec Ground: Meeting about the cabin. Hot water service being replaced in the shower block.
- Op Shop: Ramp is installed, after 2 years opening on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> at 12 noon. And coffee at the Café change over to winter stock – Morning tea for Anzac \$48.60 donations + 40 cents, which will pay for the new clothes steamer \$49-00
- Bingo: No report.
- Pole Painting: seal them up WIP
- Garden Group: Pot in front of Op shop to be moved. Watering continuing.

#### **Reports (non-Peak body)**

- Saddleworth & District Historical Society: New plough in Pioneer park  
Old School – David has contacted with Fiona McIntosh she is liaising with Council to get more land.
- Hub Shop - going well. Have registered for Sala event.

#### **Other Business**

Unity Housing - Lol Hill contact re the land in front of the land whose control is this under.

Anglican Church is going on the market.

Web site on going.

Trading tables going in front of Saddleworth

Lions Club \$350.00 for the donut machine - we are willing to sell this to them.

**Next Meet 5th June**

**Date 7.30 PM**

**Rosie and Peter will be Away.**

**Meeting Closed: 9.30 PM**